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	(P)ATON Newsletter FIRST NORTHERN AID TO NAVIGATION TEAM

	“We verify the ATONs and PATONs, check the Bridge and update the Charts of First Northern."
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17th Edition


	Invite your ATON staff to the January Conference at the Burlington Marriot on

January 5th, 6th, and 7th.


One of the AN goals for the January Conference training is to fit together a plan to educate all the Aid to Navigation Staff Officers regarding their job responsibilities, the 2007 AN Mission, and the responsibility of all SOs and DSOs in the development of their Flotilla and Division ATON programs.  At the beginning of each year, there usually is a great many newly elected and appointed officers who may not have a thorough or complete picture of their job responsibilities.  We want to show everyone where the ATON Program training materials are located on our two web sites and how, as Auxiliary AN staff officers, we can become better mentors as we develop candidates that will sustain our ATON, PATON, Bridge and Chart Updating programs in the future. The feeling is that it is far better to present the information once to all the leadership of the First Northern ATON Team than to have 68 different interpretations of the AN Program floating around (as there are 68 flotillas.)
	If every AN staff officer became active and recruited the assistance of just one other Auxiliarist, we would probably quadruple our support of the Coast Guard’s Aid to Navigation Teams.




This means that we will have a written plan to hand out at the Conference and that the web-sites will be updated with any new procedural changes and program simplifications.  We won’t have time to present detailed PowerPoint training workshops at this conference.  However, part of our plan will be to have some dates for scheduled workshops in each AOR.

Every job in the Auxiliary has a defined job description and a planned activity calendar for each month of the year.
Each AN staff officer should  familiarize themselves with these requirements.  There are over eighty AN Staff Officers appointed each year throughout First Northern. Unfortunately, less than 25 per cent are active.  If every AN staff officer became active and recruited the assistance of just one other Auxiliarist, we would probably quadruple our support of the Coast Guard’s Aid to Navigation Teams.

There will be other training opportunities available at this conference that will help you become better SOs and FSOs as well as a 20 per cent discount on all “stocked” goods at the District Store.
There is an opportunity to schedule AN Training Sessions at the District Conference.  Think about your needs and dates that you want for training.  Come early and sign up.  Sign up starts on Sunday morning at the AN session.  Speak to your ANT Chief about any PATON training needs before the Conference.  PATON training will take precedence this year.
Reserve the dates [January 5, 6, and 7].  The AN presentation will take an hour and a half the first thing on Sunday morming.

Here are a few good ideas that will help get a better turn out.

· Send a personal invitation to your AN Staff to attend this important conference.
· ADSOs and SOs, could set up car pools for your FSOs to cut down on travel expense.
· Pray for good weather.
	PRIVATE ATON SYSTEM Progress Report!


There is still a lot of PATON support needed by the various CG ANTs throughout the First Northern District.  A lot of the information that was reported this season has to be processed and filed and updated to I-ATONIS.  Owners have to be notified about these discrepancies that must be fixed before the PATONs are reset next spring.  Also, there will be a lot of follow up work required to get corrections into the database.

Down in Divisions 6 and 11, Joe Marshall is looking for someone to be trained as his back up at Woods Hole ANT.
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Divisions 1 and 2 will be implementing the New PATON System next spring, which requires that a lot of preliminary data be corrected in the PATON database.  The names, phone numbers and e-mail addresses of PATON owners have to be researched, corrected, and entered into the PATON Database. Names of the POC – Person of Contact and of the Local Authority  - Harbormaster have to be added. This is a big job and will require a lot of Auxiliary support to complete. The EXCEL spreadsheets for collecting this data are currently being prepared.

Check with your ADSO-AN or SO-AN and get involved with these support efforts. 
Your local knowledge will help speed this process.  In the spring, there will be training workshops to explain how to logon and use the new PATON System in your area.  Access Codes are authorized in mutual agreement between the various ANT Chiefs and Auxiliary ADSOs.  Part of the criteria for obtaining these access codes, besides knowledge of the Aid to Navigation System, are your participation history and support of your local ANT.  Helping with the implementation process is a great way to establish this relationship.
	PATON SYSTEM REVIEW



A complete review of the PATON System was recently conducted by the District AN and the CG Auxiliary. A detailed plan of the recommendations was presented to the District AN Office last week.  We will keep you abreast of any system updates and changes as they are approved and programmed on the system. We hope to have these changes completed by next spring.  A new PATON User Manual will also be available at that time that will incorporate all the updates.  If you have any pet peeves about how the existing PATON System works, please e-mail them to Frank Larkin at

FrankJLarkin@verizon.net.
We think that we got all the problems identified during our system review but you never know.  Send us you input so we are insured that we don’t miss anything.
Stay connected!

	Under the Privacy Act of 1974, all information in this newsletter may only be used for official purposes.  Any other use is a violation of law.

This newsletter was prepared and published by the First Northern Aid to Navigation Team - DSO-AN

Contact originator at FrankJLarkin@verizon.net

Distribution is encouraged to other members of the

U.S. Coast Guard and Auxiliary

AN Staff Officers are encouraged to distribute copies to their members.



Bridges can be checked all year round.
Download Bridge Reports from the Bridge Database which is found at www.uschauxnh@org/aton/
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You can make Bridge Reports on-line from the same web site from your home PC. 
For Bridge procedures and a self-training PowerPoint presentation on “How to check a Bridge,” go to our other web site, www.northstarflotilla.com/paton/.   Start checking bridges tomorrow, and, perhaps, you will be the recipient of a national bridge award next year.  There’s plenty of work for everyone.
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Check the illustrations below.  Do you know the proper names of these bridges?  Can you name the many different lights shown on these bridges?  Lights, clearance gauges, 
regulatory signs, [image: image5.wmf]wales, dolphins, etc. are all part of the list of required safety equipment on the bridges of First Northern.  You can acquire all this knowledge very quickly and easily on our ATON Web Sites.  Above all, use the Bridge Database for reporting your observations.  The DSO-AN reviews your reports and updates the Bridge Database on a daily basis and e-mails the Bridge Branch of your reports.  This is the only way to quickly get your observed discrepancies to the Bridge Branch in New York.  The Bridge Branch notifies the bridge owners who get the problems fixed in quick order.  If you are sending Bridge Reports to any other agency, there is a good chance that the Bridge Branch is not getting properly informed.
Whenever you are requested to check out a bridge, always send us a copy of the report or update the Bridge Database [ www.uscgauxnh.org/aton/ ]. Also, please let your USCG MSO contacts and USCG ANTs know about the Bridge Database and encourage them to use it and submit reports on it.  The more current data that we get in this database, the better and more usable this tool becomes to everyone.

The Fall and Winter seasons are good times to conduct Bridge Training with your members.  We have the PowerPoint presentations and the instructors waiting for your call.  The number is 978-263-3023 (Frank Larkin).  Call and set up a bridge training session today.
NEW - NOAA On-Line Chart Viewer

NOAA has introduced a new public service called, “Online Chart Viewer.” This program lets mariners display (almost) any nautical chart in the national suite using only an internet browser.
Supported charts are updated weekly from Notice to Mariner corrections by NOAA cartographers.  This system’s fast displaying software permits rapid raster chart display, panning, and zooming.

Put this web site on your “Favorites List” – www.nauticalcharts.gov/viewer/.

A raster navigational chart is an electronic picture of the paper chart which is suitable for use in computer-based navigation systems and geographic information systems. These charts include every detail of the official paper charts. 
	Chart Updating TIPS:
Start looking at you NOAA Charts more critically.  Are they really depicting the local geography as you observe it?  Take the time to review what you are observing.  You will miss a lot of information with a cursory glance.  Become a CSI – Charted Scene Investigator.  Once you train your eye to pick out the anomalies, you will need to follow the system protocol for reporting them to NOAA.
First, you must calibrate your measuring tools.  As with any CSI investigation, proof must be submitted as to the quality of the tool as well as its accuracy.  Identify the make and model of your instruments and provide a statement outlining how you checked its accuracy.  Make it a practice to check your GPS and Fathometer at your dock.  Checking a GPS readout against a known position is a valid check. Validate all locations with an EPE – Estimated Position Error reading in your reports.  Checking the depth against a Fathometers reading is also valid.  The almanac screen on your GPS provides you with a “height of tide” correction that can be compared to the charted depth at your dock.  (Fathometer reading minus height of tide equals an estimate of the charted depth.).  You are now ready to start your CSI reporting.
Second – scan your NOAA chart for potential updates.  Limit your work to one area at a time.  Pick out the objects that should be checked.  Keep it simple and you will become a more effective reporter.

Third – develop a specific plan ahead of your field investigation.  Outline all of the locations that need to be verified.  Write out a definite work plan.  There are forms available that will help you organize the data on the www.northstarflotilla.com/paton/.  If you don’t develop a specific plan, there is a good chance that the data that you collect will be useless or incomplete.  A good plan will save you the need to return for rechecks and more updates.
Fourth – hit the bricks.  On scene, record your scheduled LAT/LON observations and photographs. Fill out your reports.  With an action plan, you will spend less time on scene while being more effective.  Always be aware of the quality of your work.  Record GPS quality measurements.  Double check your data.  Before you leave the scene, validate that you have all the data that you will need. Has anything new been added that should be charted?  More data is better than scanty data.  The NOAA cartographer has to be able to translate your report into digitized chartable information.  Attach as many drawings may be necessary to clarify what you are observing.  Explain the benefit to the maritime community of each object that you report.  Develop a number code for each LAT/LON and chart each position on a NOAA chartlet.  NOTE that when your Flotilla adopts a chart, you will receive free NOAA charts for your participating Operational Facilities.
Contact Frank Larkin at FrankJLarkin@verizon.net for more information.



	NEW Vertical and Horizontal Calculator



The www.northstarflotilla.com/paton/ website has been updated with a new “Vertical and Horizontal Calculator.”  This is an EXCEL program that provides solutions to many of the questions that we receive concerning the Aid to Navigation / Chart Updating Program, such as:

1. How do you estimate the distance from one LAT/LON location to another?  For aids to navigation, this program uses some almanac data from your GPS to calculate a watch circle.  It also compensates for any EPE-Estimated Position Error that you may have recorded when you made you observations.
2. How do I check the charted depth to the observed depth?  Using almanac data from your GPS, the program makes this calculation for you.

3. How do I determine whether a clearance gauge is reading properly?  Again using almanac data from your GPS and the observed reading from the clearance gauge, the program calculates any difference.

4. How do I determine whether the published vertical clearance of a bridge is accurate?  Using almanac data from your GPS and the charted vertical clearance and clearance gauge observations.
5. How do you calculate or check the height of an object?  Solution uses the distance estimator above for the distance calculation along with the angle to calculate the height.

6. How do you calculate the distance from an object with a known height?  Solution uses the known height and an angle to calculate the known distance.

7. How do you determine whether an object should be charted?  System uses the scale of a chart and the length of the object to calculate whether or not it is chartable.
Check it out!
	ATON STAFF OFFICER ACTIVITY CALENDAR




DECEMBER

1. Encourage your AN volunteers to continue working on Bridge Checks, Small Craft Facility Updates and Chart Updating.

2. Write up your ANNUAL ATON REPORT.

a. Highlight those items where you met or exceeded your 2007 goals.

b. Start setting new goals for 2008.

3. If you are being relieved of your ATON office, gather up you files and give them to the new AN Staff Officer.  Provide them with a copy of your ANNUAL REPORT. Let them know about the January Conference.
4. Thank all of the people who made your job a success during 2006.
5. Make plans to attend the January District Conference on the 5th, 6th, and 7th at the Burlington Marriot.
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